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At the May 21, 2025, Capital Planning Advisory Board meeting, board members posed the following 
questions about proposed projects in state agencies’ six-year capital plans. Answers using information 
received from agency representatives are shown in italics. 

1) Q: Finance and Administration Cabinet: Regarding the EV Charging Stations proposed
project, what are the maintenance costs and life cycle of these stations?

A: $200 is the yearly maintenance per charging head and there are 2 charging heads per
station. The proposed project would expand the number of stations to 65 at the Fleet Motor
Pool and 100 at ten state government buildings, for an approximate annual maintenance cost
of $66,000. The life cycle is approximately 15 years.

2) Q: Kentucky Department of Education: Regarding the FFA LTC Swimming Pool
Renovation proposed project description, can we confirm the specifications of the pool?

A: There was a typo in the Capital Planning System brief description for this proposed project.
The corrected specifications are as follows:

Length 75'-0” 
Width Variable: 37’ to 30’ 
Surface Area 2650 square feet 
Perimeter 225 
Lanes Three 9'-0” lanes 
Water Depth 11'-0” 
Pool Volume 124,000 estimated 

3) Q: Energy and Environment Cabinet: In relation to the State Superfund Sites proposed
projects, what is the Cabinet’s position on fluoride and its classification as a pollutant?

A: The classification of fluoride, sodium fluoride, much like chlorine, is on the U.S. Environmental
Protection Agency list of hazardous substances under the federal Superfund law and is regulated in
given applications and quantities. We have no knowledge of any superfund sites in Kentucky that
contain sodium fluoride.

BOARD ACTION: Information only. No action is required. 


